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Channel Islands National Park

Reintroducing the Bald Eagle


Large raptors were once permanent residents of Channel Islands National Park. Historical records indicate that peregrine falcons and bald eagles on all islands within the park. However, persecution by humans and the effects of organochlorine chemicals such as DDT eliminated breeding bald eagles on the Channel Islands by the mid-1950's. Breeding bald eagles provided some ecosystem functions that are currently missing in the northern Channel Islands. Bald eagles were once the top marine aerial predator and probably fed upon a variety of seabirds and fish. Breeding bald eagles probably also were highly territorial, and prevented golden eagles from colonizing the islands. Golden eagles are currently wintering and breeding on the northern Channel Islands, due partly to a lack of bald eagles.

In 1982, the Institute for Wildlife Studies began restoring bald eagles to Santa Catalina Island. The effort has been partially successful, in that several pairs of bald eagles breed annually on Santa Catalina Island, and appear to be resident. However, eggshell thinning due to organochlorine bioaccumulation is still a problem, at least in that portion of the southern California Bight. In order to fledge young from Catalina eagle nests, eggs are removed from the nests and hatched at mainland facilities. In this manner eaglets have been successfully fledged from aeries on Catalina for the last few years. 

The National Park Service would like to restore bald eagles to the northern Channel Islands, but currently lacks a funding source for such an effort. 
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